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Custer County Library
The Custer County Library Board of Trustees met on Wednesday, December 16th at 10:00 a.m. in the Library Conference Room.  Members in attendance were Marlene Tucker, Amy Kirk, and Bill Schreier with Mickey Schlecht presiding and Doris Ann Mertz recording minutes.  
AGENDA CHANGES/CORRECTIONS    
MINUTES

· November 18th Board Minutes – Marlene moved to accept the November 18th Board Minutes as presented; Amy seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
TREASURER REPORT:  Amy moved to acknowledge the Treasurer’s Report as presented; Bill seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
· GENERAL CHECKING            

 

The balance as of November 30th was 17,812.11 of which $1,269.80 is restricted.   
· COUNTY SPREAD SHEET:  Balance-$20,545.66, 
89.25% expended   
Doris Ann explained that the overpayment of a credit card bill earlier this fall has now been balanced out, and the credit has been used.
LIBRARIAN REPORT:    Trustees received a hard-copy of the Librarian Report for December discussing the topics below and including the Library statistics for November.  The Report is attached to and is part of this month’s Minutes.  
· Mockingjay Movie/Book Discussion
· Black Hills Library Consortium Update
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
· Uniforms
Name badges with logos have been purchased for all staff to wear.  An order has been placed to purchase a few items with logos for staff to wear as well.  A cardigan was ordered for Bert, mircrofleece jackets for Janice and Mary, and a vest for Doris Ann.  Staff members are encouraged to wear either logo apparel or the name badge during the library’s open hours.
· Future Facility Needs

· Hermosa Update – the town of Hermosa has agreed to the Commissioners’ original proposal for the purchase of the old highway shop and the extension of the library lease for an extra ten years.  The extension allows a home for the library in its current location until 2029.
· Signage – Doris Ann has not received any mock-ups from Bill at Custer Sign and apologized for failing to contact him prior to the meeting. Marlene volunteered to contact Bill regarding the signs.   
· Foundation – CCLF’s President, Mark Hogg, talked to the Commissioners at their November 24th meeting.  His presentation was covered in the December 2nd issue of the Chronicle.    Mark did not get into specifics, and his presentation was well-received by the Commissioners.  
· Sidewalk Joining Entrances – Jim Lyndoe plans to remove some of the concrete slabs on the front (South side) of the building.  He seemed open to tearing down some of the fence and adding a sidewalk to join the two entrances.
· Drive-up Book Drop – No progress has been made on adding an outdoor book drop.  The Safety Loss Control representative inspected the library and interviewed Doris Ann on November 30th.  His recommendations will be written up and given to the auditor.  He said one of his recommendations will be the need to make the current bookdrop fire-proof.
NEW BUSINESS:   
· Revised Policy Adoption
Doris Ann presented the entire revised policy to the board.  Bill moved to adopt it “in toto.”  Amy seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS:

· December 16th & 23 from 5 – 7 p.m. – Coloring, Cocoa, and Carols for teens and adults
· December 24th-26th – Library Closed for Christmas
· January 1st – Library Closed for New Year’s Day
· January 14th at 9:30 – Foundation Meeting
· January 19th -21st – Doris Ann in Pierre for Legislative Day and Jumpstart Training
· January 25th – Tentative Go-Live Date with new cataloging/circulation system (KOHA)
· February 13th at 7 p.m. – CCLF Chocolate and Wine Pairing Fundraiser at Prairie Berry
ADJOURNMENT:   The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 a.m.
NEXT MEETING:   January 13th @ 1 p.m. – ANNUAL MEETING
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Doris Ann Mertz
Secretary/Treasurer
